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Parish Appreciation 
Christmas 

Party 
 

Thank you, Father 
Whitestone! It was a 
wonderful feast and 
evening of fun enjoyed 
by all the volunteers  
here at St. Leo the 
Great. 

Happy Valentines 
Day … the Editor 
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February Birthday Wishes 

Chancellor’s Report 
We want to congratulate Brothers Bill Lane and Alvaro Ugaz on 
achieving full Knighthood on Saturday, January 25. 
On January 26, 2020, Bishop Burbidge bestowed the sacrament 
of Holy Orders on Brother Knight Guillermo Gonzalez, making 
him a transitional deacon.  In his homily, Bishop Burbidge spoke 
about the importance of God’s individual calling to each of us, 
that he calls us all by name.  Because of this, the Bishop request-
ed that we not only pray for all our seminarians, that they will 
continue to grow in holiness and in their discernment, but that 
we do so with particularity, praying for them by name.  You can 
find a list of our seminarians at  
https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/vocations/meet-our-
seminarians/. 
As always please continue recruiting new members, reaching 
out to the men in your life and asking them why they aren’t al-
ready members of the Knights of Columbus.  If you need any 
assistance or know someone interested, please let me know and 
give them my email address kevinkleponis@gmail.com 
 
God bless you all, 
Kevin Kleponis—Chancellor 

Name                     Day Name                          Day 

Treasurer’s Report – December 
31, 2019 

Income for December was $ 41,121.02; expenses were $ 4,960.53. 
Account balances as of December 31 were: 
 

United Bank Checking:  $ 42,514.13 
Capital One Investment Fund:  $ 47,458.85 
Capital One Building Fund:  $ 43,135.86 
Right to Life Memorial Fund:  $ 4,471.85 
Grocery Gift Cards:  $ 2,850.00 

 Total Assets:  $ 140,430.69 
 
On December 30, $10,000 was transferred from the United Bank 
checking account to the Capital One Investment Fund.     

Pray the 
Rosary 
Daily 

:ŽŚŶ��ĞƐĂƌŝŶŝ ϭ 
DĂƩŚĞǁ�&ĂƵƐƚ ϭ 
dŽŵ�<ĂŶŶĂƌŬĂƚ ϭ 
<ĞŶŶĞƚŚ��ĞŚĂƌƚ Ϯ 
ZĞǇĞƐ�&ƌŝĂƐ Ϯ 

^ĐŽƩ�'ĂďŽƵƌǇ ϱ 
:ĞƌŽŵĞ�<ĂƐƵůĂƟƐ ϲ 
DĂƌĐ�^ƵƌĞƩĞ ϲ 
<ǇůĞ�sĂŶ��ǇŬĞ ϲ 
dĞƌƌǇ�ZŝŶŬĞƌ ϳ 
&ƌĂŶŬ��ƵĐĐŝĂƐ ϭϬ 
�Žď��ĐŬĞƌƚ ϭϭ 
DĂƌŬ�DĐ�ĞǀŝƩ ϭϭ 
�ƌŝĐ�sĂůůŽŶĞ ϭϭ 
DĂƩŚĞǁ�,ŽŐĂŶ ϭϮ 

�ŚĂƌůĞƐ�<ƌĂŝŐĞƌ ϭϮ 
:ŽĞ�'ĞƐŬĞƌ ϭϯ 
,Ăů�'ƵŝĚƌǇ ϭϯ 
>ĞŽĐĂĚŝŽ�ZŽƐĂƐ��ƐƚĞǀĞǌ ϭϰ 
^ƚĞǀĞŶ��ůĂŝŶĞ ϭϱ 
dŽŵ�<ĞůůǇ ϭϲ 
�ǇƌƵƐ�DĐŵŝůůĂŶ ϭϴ 
:ŽƐĞ�dƌƵũŝůůŽ ϮϬ 
ZŽďĞƌƚ�DĐ�DĂŚŽŶ ϮϮ 
&ƌĂŶŬ�WĂůůĂĚŝŶŽ Ϯϰ 
ZŽďĞƌƚ��ůŝŶĐŚ Ϯϱ 
:ŽŚŶ�<Ƶ Ϯϲ 
ZŽĚŽůĨŽ�,ĞƌƌĞƌĂ Ϯϳ 
ZĂƵů�ZŽũĂƐ Ϯϳ 

2020 CAR RAFFLE 
If you are a St Leo the Great parishioner, you will soon 
receive your 10 tickets for the 2020 Car Raffle. Most par-
ishes will be sending out 20 tickets to sell, however we 
decided to only ask you to sell/buy ten tickets.  Please 
return the 10 tickets/stubs in the enclosed envelope. If 
you want more tickets, Joe Ges-
ker will be very happy to get them 
to you. If you are in a different 
parish and have not received Car 
Raffle tickets contact Joe Gesker 
(info below) and he will get you 
some tickets. 
Look forward to seeing one of the five cars you can win 
outside the church on March 21/22 (Honda CRV Sports 
Utility), March 28/29 (Honda Civic), and April 4/5 (Honda 
Odyssey Van).  
If you did not receive tickets, have any questions 
or want more tickets to sell, please contact Joe 
Gesker at 703-435-4811or via email at 

 jgesker@verizon.net 
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Get in The Picture 

Make a New Year’s Resolution to Get in the Picture for 2020 

Allie McGuire and Mark 
Walther on Christmas 
Eve KOVAR Collec-
tions. 

29 Brother Knights, wives 
and Paul VI Students ready 
to board the bus and Mar-
shal at this year’s March for 
Life.  Several other Knights 
joined us downtown. 

Thank You!!! For a Successful Knighthood Exemplification  
 
We congratulate the 21 Brothers (2 from Fr. Diamond Council) who received the honors of Knighthood on January 25th. 
We also thank all those who assisted with making it a spectacular event… namely: 
Set-Up of the Gym:  George Billy, PGK, FDD, Tim Holleran, Nelson Clinch, PGK, Patrick Kiechlin, Dan O’Malley, PGK, 
and Joe Monnin 
Breakfast:  Jack Cotner, PGK, Scott Gaboury, Herb Zimmerman, PGK, and Charlie Kraiger 
Parking Control:      John Cesarini, Patrick Leffas, Francisco Klein, and Joe Monnin 
Credentials:      Dennis Makurat, PGK, FDD, Larry Holmes, PGK, Joe Gesker, PGK, Greg Skorupski, PGK, and Richard 
Healy, PGK 
Warden’s Aides: Dan O’Malley, PGK, and Tom Gross 
Inside Guards:  Joe Gesker, PGK, Kevin Kleponis, Raphael Nkurunziza, PGK, Mark Walther, and Matt Housely 
Clean-Up of the Gym: Gib Flodine, GK, Raphael Nkurunziza, PGK, Joe Gesker, PGK, Kevin Kleponis, Greg Hartley, 
PGK, Mark Walther, (and many others…!!!) 
Serving Lunch: Don Kehoe, PGK, FDD, PSD, FSS, Scott Gaboury, Greg Hartley, PGK, Hal Guidry, Matt West, PGK, 
Charlie Kraiger, Herb Zimmerman, PGK, and Al Leightley 
Thanks to all of these gentlemen (and those whose names we missed) for all their hard work! 
Fraternally,   
Pat McGuire, PGK, DW & Dave Todd, Jr., PGK 

Proposed Bylaw Change to Standing Resolution #1 
 

The Council’s Building fund was established to provide a facility adequate for the needs of Father Diamond Council. In 1992 we 
added standing resolution #1 to our bylaws to address the situation as it existed at that time. By 2009 the Building Fund had 
grown to over $120,000. At that time our pastor, Father Whitestone, implemented a significant expansion and upgrade of the 
building meeting all of the parish’s and the council’s needs for a meeting facility. Father Diamond Council contributed approxi-
mately $80,000, from the Building Fund, and hundreds of man hours to the effort. We made additional improvements such as 
chair rails, cabinets, pantry shelves, new phone system, additional kitchen equipment, etc. These improvements were paid for 
through the building fund.  Since the original standing resolution is no longer accurate, we would like to revise the standing reso-
lution to better reflect the needs of the council. It is important that the Building Fund continue to be used only for major 
maintenance and/or improvement activities related to Providence Hall. Therefore all such improvements will be vetted by the 
Building Committee and closely coordinated with the Pastor before presentation to the whole Council for approval. The revised 
Standing Resolution #1 is as follows: 
1.  Whereas, Father Diamond Council operates its Council Providence Hall, on St. Leo’s Parish property at the pleasure of the 
pastor; and 
     Whereas, The continuing needs of Father Diamond Council may require maintenance and/or improvements to Providence 
Hall; and 
     Whereas, Father Diamond Council currently has $43,000 (plus or minus) in its building fund;      
now therefore 
     Be it resolved, That the current Grand Knight of Father Diamond Council and/or his successors appoint a Building Commit-
tee to devise a plan for the maintenance and/or improvement of Providence Hall, in coordination with the pastor, to meet the 
continuing needs of Father Diamond Council; and 
     Be it further resolved, that the status of said planning will be brought before the council periodically for information or deci-
sion by vote of the council as appropriate.  
Discussion and voting in this resolution will occur at the first business meeting in February, 2020. 
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January 2020 Knight of the Month 

January 2020 Family of the Month 

 Field Agent’s Corner 
Love is in the air!  We spend a lot of time thinking about our loved 
ones during February and especially around Valentine’s Day. Tech-
nically, it’s St. Valentine’s Day, originally the feast day of a Roman 
saint from the third century.  We do know that this St. Valentine 
was martyred on February 14, 269, and the feast day was instituted 
by Pope Gelasius I in 496.  But how did St. Valentine, a martyr, 
come to be associated with love and romance?  Again, there is 
much speculation and one popular story is that he cured the blind 
daughter of his jailer.  Before he was led off to his death, he wrote 
her a note and signed it “Your Valentine.” 
Unlike St. Valentine, most of us are not called to martyrdom, but 
we do think about our loved ones, and we write love notes and 

greeting cards.  Gifts are commonly given to the ones we love.  But have you ever considered some special gifts for 
the ones you love? 
That’s what insurance is all about.  People buy insurance because they love someone.  I bought life insurance because 
I love my wife and children.  If I’m not here to provide for them  I want to make sure they can stay in the same 
home we love; I want to make sure that my children will have the college education they will need; I want my family 
to continue to live the lifestyle I’ve been so fortunate to be able to provide.  My whole life policy even has living ben-
efits that I can enjoy now! 
I want to make sure that if I am sick or hurt and can’t work, my family still has money coming in to pay the bills. Dis-
ability Income Insurance helps provide for that.  
I’ve been able to provide a lifestyle for my family, but sometime down the road, I’ll take the assets I’ve accumulated 
and retire.  Long Term Care Insurance helps me protect those assets in case I have an extended care event. I won’t 
have to spend down all that I’ve saved to pay for care, I’ve shifted that risk to the Knights. My retirement annuities 
will help my wife and me enjoy our golden years.  With a lifetime minimum interest rate guarantee, I know I’ll always 
be in the black with my account. 
All the products we have available are centered around protection, protection for me, for my family, and for what 
I’ve been able to save. Is your protection where you want it to be for your loved ones? 

The theme this year for our State Deputy is “Let your light shine”.  And this 
month’s family is doing that! 
During the darkness of early morning, Bill Lane and his sons Connor and Ryan 
assisted with setting up for the Family Breakfast.  They seemed to be one-step 
ahead setting up tables, covering the tables and organizing the room.  They left to 
attend 7:30AM mass and returned to help serve the parishioners their breakfast 
until after 10:00AM.  The enthusiasm shown was overwhelming.  It was a pleasure 
to sit and talk to Ryan and Connor.  I see the potential for future brothers of the Knights of Columbus. Thank you 
Bill, Connor and Ryan for all that you do!  It is enjoyable to have this family involved with our council. 
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After this Valentine’s Day, let’s sit down; you, me, and your wife and see where you stand. Go ahead and buy that greet-
ing card, write her a love note, maybe even get a beautiful arrangement of flowers or a dozen roses. But remember, the 
gift of protection will be there when it’s needed most. 
Call me today at 703-622-2068, and we will set up a time to get together and show your love for your family by provid-
ing them the protection they deserve. 

Blessings Leo 

Field Agent’s Corner (continued from Page 4) 

The retreat will begin with coffee donuts and registration at 
7:45-8:00AM followed by Mass at 9:00AM. We will have 
inspirational speakers and lively discussions throughout the 
day (with a lunch) and culminating in evening prayer. 
 

Space is limited. Please RSVP to Mike Plumstead 
 (email - mplumstead@verizon.net) 

Or 
Call/Text Herb Zimmerman @ 703-623-6299 

 

2020 Night of Magic 
(QMR\�DQ�HYHQLQJ�RI�RXWVWDQGLQJ�LOOXVLRQV�SHUIRUPHG�E\� 
7KH�6RFLHW\�RI�$PHULFDQ�PDJLFLDQV�$VVHPEO\����� 

6DWXUGD\��)HEUXDU\���WK 
'RRUV�RSHQ�#������30 
6WDJH�6KRZ�#������30 

 
6W��/HR�WKH�*UHDW�&DWKROLF�6FKRRO�*\P 

�����2OG�/HH�+LJKZD\��)DLUID[��9$ 

3OHDVH�5693�WR�3DWULFN�/HIIDV 
���-���-������WH[W�FDOO� 

$GPLVVLRQ�LQFOXGHV�SL]]D��
GULQNV��DQG�FORVH-XS�PDJLF�
EHIRUH�WKH�VWDJH�VKRZ 

$10 per adult 
  $5 per child 
($30 family max)  

St Patrick's Party and Grand Prize Raffle  - March 21 
- save the date - 

 
The Knights of Columbus is hosting our Annual St. Patrick’s Day Dinner, on Saturday March 21, cele-
brating Irish Music and Culture with a traditional Corned Beef Dinner, with live Irish music and danc-
ing. This a great family event with over 150 dinners served last year. Tickets are being sold in advance. 
Doors open at 6PM with dinner served family style. Raffle Tickets are going on sale for our St. Patrick 
Day Raffle, tickets are only $20 with a limited number of tickets sold. Grand Prize is one round trip 
airline ticket to Ireland. Please contact Pat Murray, pjmurray@att.net, (703) 383-3436 or Gerard 
Maguire, gjmaguire@gmail.com, (410) 330-9340 for tickets. 

March For Life Collections a Huge Success!! 
This year we had 26 collector ride down on the bus, including 8 students from Paul VI.  Four other individuals, re-
sponsible for guarding and transporting the collections rode down in another car.  We were joined by 4-5 other 
brother Knights who work in downtown DC and came out to help with collections. This year we collected over 
$34,600 to continue funding the March for Life.  Another great job by all Brother Knights of our council and especial-
ly our Chairman and his wife Mike and Li Plumstead who planned and coordinated the event. Thanks also to the 
many wives and brothers who came to the hall and counted all the money. 
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March 2020 

February 2020 



 

Officers 
Grand Knight  Gib Flodine 703-201-0477 
Chaplain  Rev. Christopher Tipton 703-273-5369 
Deputy GK Mark Walther 703-766-5054 
Chancellor  Kevin Kleponis 304-804-1407 
Financial Sec.  David Todd, Sr. 703-352-2724 
Treasurer  Tom Gross 703-273-0631 
Recorder  John Johnson 802-236-2192 
Lecturer    Evan Frejo 405-831-6435 
Advocate  Nelson Clinch 703-385-2146� 
Warden   Pat McGuire 703-209-5288 
Inside Guard  Charlie Kraiger 703-667-0241 
Outside Guard  James Beauchamp 703-915-3504 
Outside Guard Philip C Krebs, HLM 703-587-0610� 
3yr Trustee Dan O’Malley 703-385-2010 
2yr Trustee  Joe Gesker  703-435-4811 
1yr Trustee  Keith Morrison  703-304-8540 

Program Directors 
Programs  Mark Walther 703-766-5054 
Faith  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Family  Pat McGuire 703-209-5288 
Community  Dan O’Malley 703-385-2010 
Life  Joe Gesker  703-435-4811 

Committee Chairmen 
Charity  Joe Burg 484-883-9537  
Admissions  Kevin Kleponis 304-804-1407 
Retention Keith Morrison  703-304-8540 
Vocations  Kevin Kleponis 304-804-1407 
Budget & Finance Gib Flodine 703-201-0477 

Hall Manager Herb Zimmerman  703-623-6299 
Frat. Benefits Leo Durán 703-622-2068 
Ins. Promotion Leo Durán 703-622-2068 
Providence Hall Kitchen 703-385-8007 

Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team  Bill Weich 703-307-9163  
2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd, Sr 703-352-2724 
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb 703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson 703-273-9436 
Car Raffle Joe Gesker  703-435-4811 
Comedy Knight Herb Zimmerman               703-623-6299 
Email Updates Nelson Clinch 703-385-2146 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan 703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  Pat McGuire 703-209-5288 
 Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
Food Baskets  Joe Burg 484-883-9537  
Fourth Deg.  Bill Weich 703-307-9163  
Fraternal Prayer Jack Cotner  703-323-5785 
Gray GOSTs  Larry Novack 703-978-6137 
KCIC  James Hogan 703-385-1292 
KOVAR  Dan O’Malley 703-385-2010 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman               703-623-6299 
Night of Magic Pat Leffas 703-436-2717 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson + deputy 703-273-9436 
March-for-Life  Mike Plumstead 703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip Sales Tom Gross 703-273-0631 
St. Patrick’s Party Pat Murray 703-383-3436 

Officers, Directors, and Program Chairmen—2019-20 
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Knights of Columbus 

INSURANCE 
<285�6+,(/'�)25�/,)(  

/HRQDUGR��/HR��'XUDQ 
)LHOG�$JHQW 
���������-���� 
/HR�GXUDQ#NRIF�RUJ 

 



 

:HEVLWH�
ZZZ������NRIF�FRP 

)HEUXDU\������,VVXH 

 *UDQG�.QLJKW¶V�0HVVDJH� ......................................................................... �3DJH�� 
 3DULVK��$SSUHFLDWLRQ�&KULVWPDV�SDUW\�«««««««««««««����3DJH�� 
 'HSXW\�*UDQG�.QLJKW¶V�5HSRUW�................................................................ �3DJH�� 
 &KDQFHOORU¶V�5HSRUW�� ................................................................................ �3DJH�� 
 $QQXDO�6FRXW�%UHDNIDVW�«««««««««««««««««««�3DJH�� 
 �����&DU�5DIIOH�««««««««««««««««««««««��3DJH�� 
 )HEUXDU\�%LUWKGD\�:LVKHV� ....................................................................... �3DJH�� 
 7UHDVXUHU
V�5HSRUW�«««««««««««««««««««««��3DJH�� 
 %\ODZ�&KDQJH�««««««««««««««««««««««����3DJH�� 
 *HW�,Q�WKH�3LFWXUH� ..................................................................................... �3DJH�� 
 .QLJKWKRRG�([HPSOLILFDWLRQ�«««««««««««««««««��3DJH�� 
 -DQXDU\�.QLJKW�RI�WKH�0RQWK� ................................................................... �3DJH�� 
 -DQXDU\�)DPLO\�RI�WKH�0RQWK�................................................................... �3DJH�� 
 ,QVXUDQFH�$JHQW¶V�0HVVDJH�««««««««««««««�«���«3DJH��-� 
 0HQ¶V�5HWUHDW«««««««««««««««««««««««��3DJH�� 
 0DJLF�1LJKW�««««««««««««««««««««««««3DJH�� 
 6W��3DWULFN¶V�3DUW\�«««««««««««««««««««««���3DJH�� 
 0DUFK�IRU�/LIH�5HVXOWV�«««««««««««««««««««���3DJH�� 
 &DOHQGDUV� ............................................................................................... ���3DJH�� 

KNIGHTS OF 
COLUMBUS 

FATHER DIAMOND 
COUNCIL 6292 

3702 OLD LEE HWY 
FAIRFAX, VA 22030 
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